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Inside this issue:  

The 2010/2011 season is finally underway and already we have had quite a 
but of success on the field. Training for all Junior and Senior teams is now on 
both Tuesday and Thursday nights, with the Juniors starting at 4:30 PM and 
the Seniors starting at 5:30 PM. All training is conducted out of Guy Turner 
Reserve. 
 
We received some positive news. in regards to the works on Guy Turner this 
week and we are hopeful that some concrete plans will soon emerge for the 
addition of change rooms and renovation to the social rooms. 
 
The Grand Final Day and Grand Final Day Replay social functions were both 
well attended and proved to be quite lucrative for the club. The next social 
function of the season is an Op Shop night to be help on Saturday 23rd of 
October. So get out your best Op Shop clothes and put them on for what will 
be a great night. 
 
With the Juniors now training on Tuesday and Thursday night it is a great 
opportunity for some of the Senior players to get up to Guy Turner a little 
earlier and give a hand. If you can get there earlier seek out Robin and he 
will put you to work assisting with the development of our future 1st XI super-
stars. 
 
Robin has kindly offered his services for some one on one coaching for Jun-
ior players. This is a great opportunity for some additional coaching and 
something that should not be knocked back. See page seven of the newslet-
ter for more information. 

 

 

The Bayswater Park Cricket Club is once running a Milo in2Cricket  programme aimed at 
boys and girls aged from 5 to 10 years of age. The programme starts with a registration 
day and then followed by 12 sessions. All participants receive a back pack full of goodies 
including a bat, ball, t-shirt and hat. So spread the word amongst family friends. 
 

WHEN: Sunday 24th October 2010 
TIME: 9:30 AM to 11:00 AM 

WHERE: Guy Turner Reserve. Amber Street, Bayswater (64C5) 
COST: $55 

 

(For more information see pages 11 and 12.) 

MILO in2CRICKET  



Senior  

$240 if paid by 8:00PM 30/9/2010 
$260 if paid by 8:00PM 28/10/2010 
$280 if paid by 8:00PM 25/11/2010 
$300 after this but payment must be made in 
full by 31st December 2010 or the player will 
not be selected until full payment has been 
made.  

 
Student/Apprentice/Unemployed  

$200 if paid by 8:00PM 30/9/2010 
$210 if paid by 8:00PM 28/10/2010 
$220 if paid by 8:00PM 25/11/2010 
$240 after this but payment must be made in 
full by 31st December 2010 or the player will 
not be selected until full payment has been 
made.  

 
Ad hock/Single Matches  

$13 per week which must be paid no later 
than 8:00PM on the concluding day of the 
match.  
$15 per week if paid after 8:00PM on the con-
cluding day of the match.  

 
Junior  

$60 Single Player (first season)  
$80 Single Player  
$120 Family 

 
Womenôs  

$120 if paid by 8:00PM 4/11/2010 
$140 if paid by 8:00PM 2/12/2010 

 
Veterans  

$10 per player per match 
 

Payment Options  
1) Cheque made out to Bayswater Park 
Cricket Club 
 

2) Direct Debit. Form available from docu-
ments section of Website 
 

3) Eftpos: available from the bar 
 

4) Cash: payable to the Treasurer 
 
 

FEES ARE DUE NOW !!  

Committee of Management  
 

President: Bruce Beaton 
 

Vice President: Mike Finn 
 

Treasurer: Andrew Eustace 
 

Secretary: Timothy Court 
 

Junior Co-ordinator: Doug Beaton 
 

Ladies Co-ordinator: Lecia Baldry 
 

Veterans Co-ordinator: Colin McKenzie 
 

Cricket Manager: Gareth Winsper 
 

Social Managers: Sandra Kazar and Brendon  
Trump 
 

Merchandise Manger: Ralph Wellington 
 

General Committee: Brayden Beaton 
 
 

Junior Sub - Committee  
 

Junior Co-ordinator: Doug Beaton 
 

Treasurer: Kerry Walton 
 

Results Co-ordinator: Tomas Fay 
 

Registration Co-ordinator: Kylie Southward 
 

Merchandise and Social: Sandra Kazar and 
Donna Thomas 
 

Newsletter: Sally Castelow 
 

General: Dave Curry 
 
 

Senior Cricket Department  
 

Cricket Manager: Gareth Winsper 
 

Director of Coaching: Robin Court  
                       

Senior Grade Coach: Ben Beech  
 

Senior Grade Coach: Stephen Craige  
 

Development Coach: Paul Huysing  
 



1st XI - Ben Beech  
 
The 1st XI hosted the premiership fa-
vourites wantirna south at Guy Turner 
for round 1, with two debutants in off 
spinner Josh Temple, and new recruit 
Darren Garoni. 
  
We won the toss and batted but found 
ourselves in trouble early and our top 6 
gave our wickets up rather easily. From 
6/70, contributions from Temple 
(11) Onley (11) and Van Dreumel (18) 
got us to a defendable score of 127. 
  
We were quickly on the back foot as 
Wantirna south raced to 1/30 before 
quick wickets saw us have them 5/49. 
A key partnership between two experi-
enced players got them to a winning 
position, before a few umpiring deci-
sions went against us and we just 
couldn't get that little bit of luck. Wan-
tirna south ended up passing us 7 
down in the 38th over. 
  
All in all, we bowled very well, although 
couldnôt execute our lengths bowling at 
the death. Our fielding was as always 
top notch, and our intensity and pres-
sure was brilliant. Disappointed in the 
result, but as always, not disappointed 
in the effort. Being patient with the bat, 
and our top 6 taking it on themselves to 
bat longer periods, will see us bounce 
back for round 2. 
 

2nd XI - Simon Varone  
 
The second eleven started the season 
off on a beautiful Sunday afternoon at 
Wantirna Reserve taking on Wantirna 
South. It was our first game after be-
ing promoted to the Newey Plate. We 
went in confident with a strong team, 
completed an excellent pre-game 
warm up and carried this into the start 
of the game where we had Wantirna 
South reeling at 3/5 after they had de-
cided to bat first. Butcher and Verdian 
had worked together well with the new 
ball and by drinks it was 5/45, with 
Trump and Beaton bowling well. Wan-
tirna South then strung a couple of 
little partnerships together, however 
they struggled to get away Macdonald 
and Lambert in the latter overs who 
kept the screws tight. Wantirna South 
ended up making a total of 9/114 from 
their 40 overs. The fielding display 
was excellent with all catches held 
onto and the ground fielding was also 
top notch. 
  
We went into bat confident of chasing 
down the total, however we were un-
able to build any decent partnerships. 
Wickets fell consistently throughout 
the innings until we were all out for 
88. A disappointing loss to start the 
season but we can take away some 
positives from the game, in particular 
our efforts in the field and with the 
ball. 



3rd XI - Frank Constantino  
 

The Third XI round 2 match was 
against  Aislie Park.  We lost toss and 
batted first to make 125.  Gareth top 
scored with 35. 
 
15 year old Jackson White opened the 
batting with Gareth and showed a lot of 
composure and was instrumental in 
seeing off the openers and helping 
take the shine off the new ball.  The 
ground was very slow so plenty of ones 
and twos were taken and we were 
happy with our total. 
 
All our bowlers showed good early sea-
son form, with 14 wides bowled in total, 
in the corresponding game last season 
we bowled 35, showing that there is 
good improvement there. 
 
Every one contributed something in 
this game, there were no passengers.  
Lutz was excellent with the ball as was 
Jackson with 2 wickets.  Ground field-
ing and catching was excellent. 
 
Man of the Match - Gareth, who top 
scored and kept brilliantly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
4th XI - Warren Lechner  
 
Firstly I would like to thank the club for 
the honour and opportunity to captain 
the 4ths.  

In the fours this week I was very ex-
cited to get underway and get off to a 
good start to our season.  With a 
number of players absent this week 
there were a few surprise selections 
and we went into the game with a 
very young side.  I did however ex-
pect to be very competitive.  I was 
very keen for a win as last season we 
were beaten twice by Ainslie Park 
during the year. 
  
I lost the toss and we were sent into 
bat.  I was hoping for about 150 but 
quickly changed that to 120 then 100 
then just 90 would be good as the 
wickets fell and good shots failed to 
reach the boundary on a thick out-
field.  We ended up bowled out inside 
30 overs for 91.  Guy Smith was the 
best bat for the day with 22.  Whilst I 
can blame the new pitch for not being 
batsmen friendly (very slow and 
low) batsmen still made poor deci-
sions and executed poor shots, some-
thing to work on. 
  
Having said that I was still confident 
with good bowling and fielding we 
could win the game  a view which was 
shared by all and we went into bowl 
with confidence.  Bowling instructions 
were simple (they have to be opening 
with Jack B and Trav Graham) and 
both bowlers kept a good line and 
length outside off.  This led to regular 
wickets and at 10 overs we had them 
4/13.  Josh Kazar and Lach Mac then 
continued the good bowling and in the 
28th over we bowled them out for 
57.  The wicket takers were Trav 3/6 
off 7 overs, Jacko 1/11 of 5, Josh 4/10 
off 7 (awesome job), Lach 1/8 off 4 
and some old bloke got 1 at the end. 
  



Excellent start guys and as i said to 
you after the game we won with a bit of 
class.  We were well behaved, disci-
plined and enthusiastic in the field and 
off the field for a satisfying win and a 
good start to our season.  
  
Lastly I will apologise now for selection 
this week with 15 or so more players to 
choose from.  If you are forced down 
into the 5ths  
 
please adopt the attitude you had this 
week and have a competitive match 
with a great team result first and also 
great individual results. 
 
5th XI - Timothy Court  
 
The first outing for the 5th XI this sea-
son was against Warrandyteôs 4th XI. 
We lost the toss and Warrandyte 
elected to bowl. 
 
We opened the bowling with Lecia 
Baldry and Chris Robbins. This combi-
nation got us off to a steady start but 
were unable to break through for our 
first wicket. 
 
Tim Ewan was introduced into the at-
tack and he quickly brought results with 
two quick wickets. Lecia also chipped 
in picking up her first wicket in the 
mens competition. 
 
Sir Robin replaced Lecia and pro-
ceeded to take two wickets, while 
Tomas Fay took wickets from the other 
end. 
 
We were set 147 for victory and Lle-
wellyn Michael and myself opened the 
run chase. Llewy was the first to go 

and was replaced by Eoin who pro-
ceed to make a quick 26. When was 
dismissed we required 68 off about 10  
Overs. 
 
Sir Robin and John Harford came to-
gether and set about increasing the 
scoring rate. A partnership of 49 be-
tween these two took us to withing 20 
runs when Sir Robin was dismissed 
for 42. 
 
John with the assistance of Jordan 
Margenberg and Lecia Baldry got us 
to within one run, before Eoin Fay got 
us over the line by calling two very 
clear  Wides to get us over the line. 
 
In the end we won by one run, but a 
win is a win. Overall everyone showed 
positive signs and with a bit of training 
behind a few there are some great 
signs for the lower grade. 
 
Special mention to Tim Beech who 
got a late call up and proceeded to 
take two great catches at point. 
 
6th XI - Doug Beaton  
 
Due to having 18 unavailable players 
last week the 6th XI was unable to 
field a side.  
 
Under 18ôs 
 
After initially withdrawing this team 
due to lack of interest, we have no re-
entered this team and their first match 
will be in Round 3 as they will have a 
bye in Round 2. 



Under 16ôs - Ray Kazar  
 

The Under 16ôs commenced the sea-
son with a home game against Wan-
tirna South. 
 

Wantirna South won the toss and 
elected to bat first. The bowlers bowled 
great lines and as a result there was a 
consistent fall of wickets. 
 

The stars with the ball were Jackson 
White. Harley Ford and Daniel Thomas 
all taking three wickets. In then end 
Wantirna South were bowled out for 
45. 
 

Low scores can often be dangerous to 
chase but this proved never to be an 
issue. Jackson continued on from his 
three wickets and proceeded to top 
score with 39.  Josh Kazar and Harley 
Ford also batted well both getting into 
the 20ôs 
 
Under 14ôs 
 

Due reduced numbers in the Under 
14ôs we have combined with Croydon 
Ranges to ensure that all players get a 
game each week. 
 

Not a great start to the season with the 
Under 14ôs. loosing to Mooroolbark by 
200 runs. 
 

Notable performances from the Bays-
water Park players were Bashford top 
scoring with 8 and Huysing the best of 
the bowlers with 2/11. 
 
Under 12ôs - Kylie Southward  
 

Bayswater Park won the toss and 
elected to bowl. 
 
The team started of well we had them 
1 for 10, 2 for 15, 3 for 23, 4 for 38, 5 
for 48, 6 for 62 and 7 for 63. 

They all bowled well, with M Nellen 
(1/8 off 3 overs), B Beaton (0/7 off 2), 
L Connor (0/4 off 2), P Fitzgerald first 
game in under 12's (2/7 off 3), A Curry 
(1/10 off 3), K Nellen (1/7 off 3), A 
Broome (0/4 off 2) and D Southward 
(2/10 off 2) 
 

The team started of really well with 
the bat, 1 for 56, 2 for 68.  A Curry 
kept his head down and retired on 17.  
B Beaton first game, batted really 
well, in for a long time, was run out for 
11.  J Rutherford batted well and was 
out for 13,  K Nellen finished on 2 and 
M Nellen finished on 2. 
 

They played well as a team and put in 
a great effort. 
 
Under 10ôs - Mark Castelow  
 

The under 10 non compers had lovely 
weather for their first game against 
South Croydon. 
 

6 keen cricketers there were, with 
plenty of action on the day. 
Daniel Bateman aka Goobs opened 
with Lachlan Taylor aka Michal 
Clarke. Daniel ended up  top scoring 
for the day with a massive 14 runs 
with 3  4s and when he bowled it was 
like he came straight out of Glen Mc 
Grathôs boot camp - 2/16 off of 4 
overôs. Lachlanôs effort was great de-
spite a really strong bowling attack. 
He didnôt let his wicket go and made a 
run along the way. When it was time 
for Lachlan to bowl he kindly returned 
the favour and only let 9 runs go 
through for 3 overôs showing some 
real promise. 
 

Julia Taylor teamed up with her 
brother William and with a surname 
like that youôre bound to see quality 
cricket. Julia didnôt disappoint with 9 
runs - 1 from a 4. Her bowing saw a  



sizzling 2/18 off 4 overôs. William hit a 
solid 5 runs with 1 boundary then daz-
zled us with his amazing spin bowling 
1/3 off 2 overôs watch out Warney! 
Riley Moore aka slogger had an im-
pressive 10 with 2 4s. He also deliv-
ered with 1/4 off 3 overôs.  Daniel Cas-
telow helped support Riley and hit 3 
solid runs without losing his wicket then 
had the crowd on their toes with 1/10 
off 2. 
 
Well done cricketers. 

Legends - Over 50ôs 
 
Due to a number of unavailability's the 
Legends forfeited their first match 
 
Masters 1st XI - Pommy Cheshire  
 
The day started well when we were 
shocked to have 11 players. It went 
downhill from there. We lost the toss 
and had to bowl. We bowled terribly 
(over 20 wides), dropped some abso-
lute dollies, got smashed around at the 
end and managed to keep Kilsyth just 
under 200 off their 36 overs. Not too 
bad really. Robbie Weir and Kerry 
bowled well at the start and Andy 
Boehmer bowled OK in his debut for 
the club. 
 
We started off OK in the chase as 2 of 
our top 4, Garpy and Nudge, both re-
tired on 40+. However the next best 
score was 15 so we ended up about 50 
runs short with a couple of overs to 
play. Comprehensively outplayed by a 
superior team would sum it up. 
 
Thanks to the 3 new guys in Vets for 
us this year. Kerry the new baby of the 
team at 40, Andy Boehmer and John  

Higgins. The most important part was 
that we all had a great time which is 
what brings the old guys back to-
gether to play for this club. However a 
quick lesson to all the young kiddies 
out there. If you want to know why 
you have to turn up to training then 
come to see the Vets. Weôre old 
enough to not get embarrassed by 
how rubbish we are any more. 
 
This weekôs Vets rule: there is no 
sledging the opposition. However 
sledging your team mates is manda-
tory. 
 
Masters 2nd XI - Over 40ôs 
 
The second veterans side has a 
strong reputation as being a formida-
ble opponent. As a result they re-
ceived a forfeit from Warranwood 
which allowed for a solid training ses-
sion at the bar to be conducted in 
preparation for next match. 
 

The club is offering junior players the 
opportunity to have individual coach-
ing sessions with Robin Court, the 
Bayswater Park Director of Coaching. 
 

The sessions will be half an hour in 
duration and held at the Guy Turner 
Reserve on Monday and Wednes-
day  afternoons between 4:00 PM and 
5.30 PM. Other times are possible de-
pending on availability. 
 

If you interested in taking advantage 
of this outstanding opportunity then 
contact Robin on :  
cricketclub@bigpond.com or   
0400 762 182. 

JUNIOR COACHING SESSIONS 

mailto:cricketclub@bigpond.com


Round 2 ï One Dayer vs Pakenham 
Upper Toomuc @ Pakenham 10/10/10 
 

Last yearôs grand finalists Pakenham 
lost the toss, so we sent them out to 
bowl on a swamp of a field. Had a slow 
start due to the ball not going any-
where, but with an impressive partner-
ship between Penny (28) and Kellie 
(33) followed by a cameo from Peta 
(34*) just smashing 6ôs saw our total 
get to 7/121, which was a pretty good 
total with the state of the ground. 
Pakenham went out to bat and we 
were able to keep their score to a mini-
mum with some good bowling from the 
openers Leish and Kellie. We didnôt get 
many wickets early on, and they looked 
a chance around the 25 over mark with 
some big hitting and a lot of dropped 
catches and missed opportunities. 
However, some more tight bowling and 
pressure put on them in the last 10 
overs saw us bowl them out for 101 off 
38.4, giving us our first win of the sea-
son. 
 

This week we play Frankston in a One 

Dayer at Guy Turner, 1pm start Sun-

day 17/10. It would be great to see a 

crowd down to support the Chickets in 

our first game at Shark Park for the 

season. 

Chickets ðLecia Baldry  
 
We were able to secure a $600 grant 
from the VWCA recently to go towards 
training equipment and specialist 
coaching, so we intend to use that 
throughout the season to hopefully 
have another session with ex-Sri 
Lankan Test Cricketer Dulip 
Samaweera. We are also in negotia-
tions with a few people regarding spon-
sorship, so if all goes well we will be 
getting new playing shirts and pink one 
day shirts for the Chickets.  
Although we have lost one of our open-
ing batters for at least 2 months due to 
injury, we remain positive of making 
finals as long as we all continue to 
work hard and continue improving and 
working on the one percenters. 
 

Round 1 -Twenty/20 vs Kingston Heath 
@ Sasses 03/10/10 
 

Playing against our biggest (friendly) 
rivals, we lost the toss and had a bowl 
first. We bowled pretty tight considering 
it was the first game back, to keep 
them to 5/85 off the 20 overs. Penny, 
Kellie and Kirsten each claimed one 
wicket, with a couple of run-outs. We 
were a definite chance to make the 
score, however a combination of silly 
shots and a dislocated knee to our 
opener Sarah in the 2

nd
 over led to a bit 

of a slow start which we couldnôt quite 
catch up on, and we ended up 6/63 off 
our 20. Penny was the highlight of the 
batting with a nice 20, followed by 
Lecia on 12 and Tina on 10*. Special 
mention to Nicole (the better) Jones for 
her lovely 1* in her first game, which 
was a lot better than her veteran sister 
Kellie (the lesser) Jones 2

nd
 ball duck... 

Player of the match - Penny Harford 

 

Subway - Bayswater West  
Corner Mountain Highway & Stud Road  
 

Heidi Victoria MP  
www.heidivictoria.com.au 
 

Polycarb Roofing  
7A Silver Grove, Nunawading  



Players are reminded to pay their fee as soon as possible.  The sooner you pay them the cheap it 
is.  Get a direct debit payment plan going if you can't pay them all at once.  It is extremely important to 
pay them as the club has quite a lot of expenses at the start of the year. 
  
If you are unable to attend training can you please let Ben Beech or Steve Craigie know as soon as 
you can.  It really helps the coaching staff plan the sessions when they have an idea of numbers.  Just 
a short text is all that's required guys. 
  
On training, the standards have been great.  It's good to see you guys getting behind Ben and 
Steve.  Lets keep those standards high and I am sure you guys will see the results on the week-
ends.  And remember that Paul Huysing is around if you have an issue with you game you want to 
discuss.  Paul is a level 2 coach and his knowledge of the game will be an asset to any player who 
seeks him out. 

Message from Cricket Manager - Gareth Winsper  

 

 
 

 
 

When : Saturday 23rd October 7:30 PM 
 

Where : Guy Turner Reserve 
 
 

The season has kicked off and its time for the first function!! 
 

Were kicking off with a OP SHOP themed night!! 
Leaving it really open to come wearing whatever you like! 

Old wedding dresses, denim jackets and mighty ducks gear!  
 

*** $5 entry ***  
 

** Prizes for best dressed!! ** Massive Drink specials ** 
 

Trumpy & Drewza Pumping out the tunes all night long!  

Message from Junior Committee - Kerry Walton  

Junior Fees : Whilst we do appreciate those playing families who have paid their fees on time. We do 
have a number of U12, U14 & U18 players yet to pay fees. Please either pay your coach directly or 
Kerry Walton(0417 333329) before the end of Rd 2. If this is not acted upon or arrangements made, 
we will be let with no option but to give preference to 'paid' players even though it may leave teams 
short in numbers both in seniors and juniors. 
 
It is worth noting that all other junior sport do expect fees to be paid before the season or arrange-
ments made. 
 
We do now have a number of payment options available and are happy to discuss them at anytime. 
 
Under 12ôs: Due to the U12's playing on Friday nights this season, training will be Tuesday night and 
play on Friday night. From week commencing Monday 18th Oct. Please ring David Curry 
(0418363506)if you have query 



 

ô

October  
Thursday 14th    Senior Selection Night 
 
Friday 15th    Under 12ôs Round 2 - Day 1 @ Benson Oval 
      Under 10ôs Round 2 @ Guy Turner 
 
Saturday 16th    Under 14ôs Round 2 - Day 1 @ Guy Turner 
      Under 16ôs Round 2 - Day 1 @ Proclamation Park 
      Under 18ôs BYE 
      1st XI Round 2 - Day 1 @ Silcock Reserve 
      2nd XI Round 2 - Day 1 @ Guy Turner 
      3rd XI Round 3 - Day 1 @ Sasses Ave 
      4th XI Round 3 - Day 1 @ Roy Baldwin Res 
      5th XI Round 3 - Day 1 @ Milperra Res 
      6th XI Round 3 - Day 1 @ Boronia Heights SC 
       
Sunday 17th    Chickets Round 3 @ Guy Turner 
          
Thursday 21st    Senior Selection Night 
 
Friday 22nd    Under 12ôs Round 2 - Day 2 @ Benson Oval 
      Under 10ôs Round 3 @ Barngeong Res 
 
Saturday 23rd    Under 14ôs Round 2 - Day 2 @ Guy Turner  
            Under 16ôs Round 2 - Day 1 @ Proclamation Park 
      Under 18ôs BYE 
      1st XI Round 2 - Day 2 @ Silcock 
      2nd XI Round 2 - Day 2 @ Guy Turner 
      3rd XI Round 3 - Day 2 @ Sasses Ave 
      4th XI Round 3 - Day 2 @ Roy Baldwin Res 
      5th XI Round 3 - Day 2 @ Milperra Res 
      6th XI Round 3 - Day 2 @ Boronia Heights SC  
      Op Shop Night 
      
Sunday 24th    Chickets Round 4 @ Benedikt Park 
      Legends Round 2 @ Guy Turner  
      Masters 1st XI Round 2 @ Silcock Reserve 
      Masters 2nd XI Round 2 @ Sasses Ave 

For all the latest information about BPCC check out our website:  

www.bpcc.org.au  



Bayswater Park Cricket Club  
Guy Turner Reserve 
Amber Street, Bayswater 
Starts Sunday 24th October 2010  
Email info@bpcc.org.au or call 0407 838 
275 for more information. 




